 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 31st March 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr. G. Lee, Cllr C. Johnsen, Cllr. A. Cleveland and Cllr D Wilson Mr S Plumb (BDC), Mr M Holt(BDC) and Mr R Kemp (SCC).
01.03.16    The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.20 hours. Apologies were received from, Cllr C. Johnsen
02.03.16    There were one declaration of interest from Cllr Cleveland at this meeting regarding item        06.03.16 in reference to planning application B/16/00286.
03.03.16    There were no Applications for Dispensation
04.03.16    All were in agreement to sign the minutes of the 28th January 2016 and the 18th February 2016 as true records
05.03.16    Public Forum.
1. There were no comments from members of the public

2. Police Report. No report.
3. County Councillors Report. This was given and is attached to these minutes and available on Stanstead Village Website. 
4. District Councillors Report. As attached.
06.03.16
To Consider Planning Applications

Applications Received:

1. B/16/00219 | Erection of first-floor extension over existing garage with dormer to front and erection of front porch | 3 Valley View, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AR
There was no objection to this application, but Babergh were asked to consider any affect the balcony may have with regard to causing an intrusion on the neighbours property.

(Cllr Cleveland left the room.)

2. B/16/00286 | Erection of 1 no. two-storey dwelling with associated ancillary outbuilding and improvements to existing vehicular access. | Land west of Brambles, Lower Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AH
There was no objection to this application.

(Cllr Cleveland re-entered the room)
Previous Applications:
All three applications had been approved by Babergh Planning and this was duly noted.
07.03.16    Playground
1. Weekly inspection showed no new areas of concern.

2. Concern was raised about some young people who had been seen throwing stones in the area. All councillors were asked to keep an eye on the area. 
08.03.16   Village Community Centre Report.
The main work has been completed, the areas need some decorating which will be discussed by the community centre committee
09.03.16
Village post boxes.
County Cllr Kemp advised that some concerns had been raised across the county regarding the disappearance of post boxes because of a lack of use. He asked that the council keep an eye on the matter
10.03.16
Tarmaccing on Path no. 8 
The Clerk was asked to get quotations for tarmacking and gritting.
11.03.16
Queens 90th birthday celebration Saturday 11th June 2016.
· The date for the event has been set for Saturday 11th June 2016 starting at 2pm.
· Suffolk County Council are sending a cheque for £150 as a contribution.

· Stanstead Parish Council agreed to match the SCC sum of £150 as a contribution to the event.

12.03.16
Footpath issues in Stanstead. 
This has been put forward to a later date as the speaker who raised this subject was unable to attend

13.03.16
Clerks Report
· The clerk reported the clock had to be repaired but is still waiting for an invoice.

· Due to the mild winter the grass areas needed an earlier cut agreed arranged by the chairman and clerk.

· The clerk had applied for government funding to meet the cost of the laptop and extra hours required because of the extra work imposed by the transparency code. The sum received is £1160.60
· All other items asper the agenda

14.03.16
Financial Matters:

· Invoices/accounts for payment since the last meeting approved.
· Receipts since last meeting to be approved.
· Statement of Account to be approved.

15.03.16     Councillors were asked if there were any matter they wanted to discuss at the next meeting of the Parish Council and were reminded that the Clerk needs to be told at least four days before that meeting.   
Meeting was declared closed at 22:15 hours

Date of next full meeting: Thursday 26th May 2016 at 8:00pm
(The agenda can be seen on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

